DEREK T. TRAN WasHingTon, D.C. OFFice
1127 LonawonrTtH House Orrice BuiLoing
WasnincTon, DC 20515-0545
(202) 225-2415

451H DistRicT, CALIFORNIA

HOUSE SMALL BUSINESS
COMMITTEE

r DisTrRICT OFFICE
Congress of the United States e
RANKING MEMBER, SUBCOMMITTEE . i ( “ S0-8453
ON U\.’I-H&If}:g'[‘:;::i\ﬁ-:;:élrl:;\[I{JN'.-';, AND ﬂ)ﬂugf Df i{fﬂrfgtntﬂtlbfg 714) 860 8
S ND INFRASTRUCTURE. Wiashington, DE 20515-0545
HOUSE ARMED SERVICES
COMMITTEE
SUBCOMMITTEE ON READINESS
PP AND SPECIAL OPERATIONS
May 23, 2025
The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the City of Fullerton Local Street Rehabilitation Project in Fiscal
Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Fullerton, located at 303
W. Commonwealth Ave, Fullerton, CA 92832.

The funding would be used to rehabilitate the deteriorated roadway pavement, repair damaged
sidewalk, construct accessible curb ramps, and address roadway drainage within a residential
neighborhood in the North-Easterly area of the City. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer
funds because the project would help the City reconstruct serious and failed streets in the
community. As a small City, Fullerton allocations for local road improvement dollars are small,
and that funding alone does not provide enough resources to address infrastructure needs.
Funding for this project would allow the City to address the streets that are in the worst
conditions. This project would help improve the overall quality of life for Fullerton residents,
and improve road safety for those that travel through the City.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23
USC 133, the Surface Transportation Block Grant (STBG) Program.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

YR




Derek T. Tran
Member of Congress



